To All GM Dealers,

Today [July 7] there was an article in The Wall Street Journal commenting on numerous potential actions by GM in response to difficult industry and economic conditions.

As you would imagine, I have received numerous inquiries today concerning the article and felt it would be appropriate to communicate directly with you, our dealer partners.

First of all, the article speculates that GM will be announcing further cost-cutting measures. As you are well aware, we have moved quickly since 2005 in a variety of areas to reduce our structural costs and have, in fact, taken out over $9B in costs in that time frame. We have more recently announced additional actions to remove another $5B from our cost structure over the next several years. We continue to seek ways to further reduce our overall cost footprint as a matter of good business practice. This has been well communicated to you and the media.

The more serious speculation in the article concerns the number of GM brands and specifically cites Saturn as being "under examination."

Here are the facts. We have invested heavily to give Saturn one of the best and freshest lineups in the industry. Despite dropping the Ion, sales of the Aura, Vue, Outlook and Astra continue to improve. It is true that we constantly review our plan for improving volume and profitability for Saturn and all our brands. This happens literally every day throughout the year. We engage you, our dealers, in this process of improving our business via countless dealer council meetings, regional discussions and other communication forums. That is the extent of the "examination" that is going on at this time, for Saturn or any other GM brand. There is no breaking news here either.

Back on June 3 we announced that we would be conducting a strategic review of the Hummer brand. At that time, in numerous interviews since and as recently as last Tuesday on our June sales call, I have been asked by media if other brands were undergoing a similar "strategic review." My answer then and now was the same -- "no!" Similar to the Hummer situation we would communicate with you, our dealers, very early in the process if this was the case. We also have pledged to conclude the Hummer review as quickly as possible and have retained Citibank to assist us in that effort.

In the meantime, stay focused on the business. We closed June strong and outperformed Ford, Chrysler and Toyota on a year-over-year basis. Saturn, in particular, turned in one of the best performances in the industry, up 9 percent retail. Our trucks remain the best selling, most fuel efficient in the industry and we are gaining ground every month in passenger cars and crossovers.

In this challenging period that our industry is going through, there is bound to be lots of media coverage, speculation and rumors. The best way to combat is through strong sales performance and a focus on our customers. Don't let it distract you or take you off your game.

If any of you have questions, please email me or give me a call.

Mark LaNeve

